WORLINGWORTH CRICKET CLUB

Minutes of the AGM at the Club - Friday 11 February 2022
Present – Rob Bensly (RB) (Chair) Chris Watson(CW), Graham Mobbs (GM), Dan Payne (DP), Val Swallow (VS), Judith Mobbs (JM), Jenny Holmes (JH), Harry Nesling (HN), Bruce Sears (BS)
	1
	Apologies –  Gemma and Guy Wood, Bill Muggleston, 


	2
	2021 minutes – unanimously accepted – proposed VS seconded  DP. There were no matters arising that were not on the agenda.


	3
	Treasurer’s Report – GM circulated a summary of the accounts for 2020/21. 2021 was still impacted by COVID-19 and therefore an unusual year, more limited cricket and no fund raising, but the health of finances was supported by government and ECB grants (£20,407), also sponsorship from Muddy Matches (£400).  Expenditure includes a more usual set of costs than in 2020, also the Defribulator. The bar made a very small loss as there was limited opportunities for sales.  It was also agreed to pay off the remainder of the loan - £2,500.
Discussion covered the following points:

· Agreed to promote membership of 100 club (currently c35 members) in new season as this would really help the club

· Possible options for 2022 subscriptions (see further below item)
If any member or parent of a junior member, would like a detailed copy of the accounts please contact Graham on graham.mobbs@btinternet.com
The accounts were accepted and agreed unanimously. Proposed DP, seconded VS.


	4
	Chairman’s Report
The chairman highlighted three key priorities for both the past and the coming year: 
· Financial health: treasurers report confirms club finances are healthy

· Maintaining Facilities: the grants provided had and would enable this to be continued
· Strengthening Membership:  this is still a challenge and needs to be focus for the coming year, within this RB identified three key priorities:
· junior membership – the Chairman indicated he felt this must be the top priority, the Club had managed to maintain junior cricket during 2021 but it had been a challenge and this needed to be strengthened for 2022
· main club membership

· new committee members – need to consider which parents could be asked to support the work of the club

Rob thanked Jemma and Judith who were leaving the committee for their contribution over the last few years.


	5
	Welfare Officer’s Report-
Full copy of report attached.  Key development this year had been the establishment of the new portal Safe hands which had to be compliant to enable the Club to retain its Club Mark.

RB has agreed to undertake Safeguarding Training to enable the club to maintain compliance now that JM is stepping down from the role – as a temporary arrangement until a new Safeguarding Officer can be found.



	6
	Club Constitution – amendments
Chris proposed that the amended constitution sent out after the 2021 AGM meeting be adopted. Seconded VS. This was unanimously agreed.  
Action: RB to write to other trustees to advise them of changes.  Names: Rob Nesling, Ian Absolon, Dave Courteen


	7
	Election of Officers
The following elections took place:
Chairman – Rob Bensly    Proposed CW, Seconded JH
Club Captain – Chris Watson    Proposed DP, Seconded JH
Safeguarding Officer – Rob Bensly    Proposed JM, Seconded GM (Temporary appt until end of summer)
1st XI Captain – Dan Payne   Proposed RB, Seconded HN
Sunday T30 XI Captain – Sam Boynton   Proposed CW, Seconded BS
Ladies Captain  - Jenny Holmes   Proposed DP, Seconded VS
Ladies Vice Captain – Jemma Wood   Proposed RB, Seconded JM
Petanque/Boules Organiser – Val Swallow    Proposed RB, Seconded DP
Groundsman – Bill Muggleston agreed to continue for a further year.  The meeting thanked Bill in his absence for all his efforts which are much appreciated by all members.   Proposed CW, Seconded GM
Secretary –  Vacant – members were asked to consider potential candidates
Treasurer – Graham Mobbs    Proposed VS, Seconded DP
Website Manager – Vacant DP offered to explore what was needed a bit further in liaison with RB with possibility of his mother providing some support.
Management Committee – The following people were re-elected enmass: officers as appointed plus Bruce Sears, Harry Nesling and Eric Davy. Proposed CW, Seconded RB

Sub Committees – it was noted that a junior sub-committee would be established and RB will chair.


	8
	2022 Fixtures/Matches 
Men’s fixtures on website – 
· First men’s Saturday fixture 16th April 2022, with game on every Saturday until mid-September 2022.
· Sunday fixtures all on website starting mid-May.

Ladies’ fixtures are almost finalised – first on Sunday 22nd May – 8 matches in total.  Final fixture early Sept.  Action: RB will add to website


	9
	Ladies Update 
Lot of new ladies’ members last year so numbers strong but nets has not been so well attended.  The main challenge for last season was finding umpires. RB suggested putting a call out on the WhatsApp group. VS offered to put a note in magazine to promote to new members. Action VS


	10
	Junior Update 
For the coming season U11 will have Junior Training on Saturdays.  Suffolk Cricket have agreed to provide a paid coach – Eddie Green for u13 and u15 – this is likely to run on a Tuesday alongside or straight before adult nets. Junior committee would sort out details at preseason meeting in April.  JM reminded meeting that an adult female with DBS/First Aid would be needed at the Tuesday junior sessions as well as Saturdays.


	11
	Fundraising
RB suggested a possible event on 16th July 2022 as the only Saturday without a fixture.  Proposed a club day 6-a-side. JH agreed to ask if Band was free to play.
Sponsorship: CW reported that Muddy Matches would continue sponsorship; and new sponsors had been recruited: Ashton’s Legal; G and J Solar Maintenance.
Part of the deal will be new shirts (subsidised by the sponsors) with the logos of sponsors on them.  Each sponsor will contribute £400 in first year and £300 in second year, then deal would be reviewed.

100 Club: as discussed agreed to focus on promoting to members and parents this year

Ladies Fundraiser: JH reported that Ladies would like to run a chilli and quiz night on a Friday night in June.



	12
	Subs and match fees 
The following were agreed to be the subs and match fee rates for the 2022 season.
Annual Subscriptions  
Adults - £60, Students - £50, includes a new club shirt with sponsors logos
Juniors - £70 (1st child) £60 (each subsequent sibling) to include a club shirt (logo only no sponsor logos)
Ladies - £35 to include a new club shirt with sponsors logos
Match Fees
Agreed to keep match fees at the same rate as 2021 for the 2022 season.

Adults - £10,  Students - £5,   Juniors - £0 (Junior matches only)
T30 -  Adults  £5     Juniors and Students  £3

Ladies T20  - Adults - £5  Juniors and Students - £3 

Proposed CW, Seconded DP
    

	13
	Winter Nets
Tuesday evenings at Thomas Mills High School 6pm to 8pm


	14
	Any Other Business
Cleaning:  VS reported that she has arranged for a cleaner (Emma) to come and clean at pavillion one hour per week on a Tuesday £10. VS and Emma will come and do the kitchen before the season begins. RB has booked a rubbish bin for summer season.
First Team Teas: agreed VS will provide for men’s Sat team but they must arrange collection.
Junior Subscription: BS proposed a shirt should be included as part of the junior subscription package.  It was agreed CW would pursue this, as above. Action CW
Hiring our ground: Members agreed that RB would get more details from Suffolk cricket regarding their request for Suffolk Ladies Team to play.  Also a few requests for over 70s matches. Action RB
Scoreboard: being reviewed next week. Post meeting note – Repaired on 16 Feb
Defibrillator: will be installed on outside wall of Club, RB will explore putting an alarm on it as there is no lock.
New changing room window: has been procured and RB will fit in next few weeks.

First Aid Courses:  RB exploring options to arrange a course. Post meeting note – Training booked for 9am on Sat 2 April at the Club.
Showers: RB is planning to carry out retiling. 

Nets: CW reported Parkers too busy to do the nets over the winter, no further action at this stage. CW now proposing to do some inhouse maintenance as a short term solution and then defer external work to next season.
Community Bus: VS expressed appreciation to the Club on behalf of the bus committee for accommodating the community bus. VS wanted ensure that the bus space is clearly marked – agreed cones will be used for this. 

Meeting concluded at 21.10
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